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NOVEMBER 27, 2023 

 

 

Commissioners Present: Chairman Delucia, Vice Chairman Coyle, Commissioner Verderame, 

Commissioner Tomasello 

 

Staff Present: Chief, Assistant Chief Rosa 

 

The Regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

A roll call was taken and a quorum declared. 

 

Minutes: 

 

A motion was made to approve the previous meeting minutes  

 

Motion was made by Comm. Verderame and seconded by Commissioner Tomasello 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Reports: 

 

There was no Chief’s report presented this evening. 

 

Asst. Chief Rosa summarized the Asst. Chief’s report 

 

Any questions? 

 

Comm. Coyle questioned if there is any spare engines we can use while Engine 7 is being 

serviced. 

 

Asst. Chief answered it may not be necessary, but there are a few options if necessary 

 

Comm.Verderame had no questions 

 

Comm. Tomasello had no questions. 

 

Comm. Coyle made the motion to accept the Asst. Chief’s report as presented and Comm. 

Verderame seconded. 

 



Motion Carried      Unanimous  

 

 

Communication: 

There was no communication presented this evening 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 

There was no unfinished business presented this evening. 

 

New Business: 

 

Comm. Verderame wanted to say Thank you to the Asst. Chief and PD who stopped by for the 

fire safety drill, it gave the children the opportunity to meet First Responders. 

 

Public Session: 

 

FF. Michael Buchele questioned as to what is going on with the Jet Ski, still have the trailer 

sitting in Station 4. 

 

Asst. Chief mentioned that the engine may have gotten water in it and it may need to be rebuilt 

or a new engine.  It is still in the works. 

 

Questions were also presented about if a call is canceled will the Volunteers still get credit,  

 or should the volunteers still have to sign in to receive credit. 

 

Asst. Chief mentioned to still sign in or even let dispatch know you are at the station, or you can 

also sign in to the system to receive credit. Dispatch has be informed not to cancel volunteer 

companies until absolutely necessary. 

 

Further Business: 

There was no further business presented this evening 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Comm. Verderame made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Comm. Tomasello seconded. 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:14 pm. 

 

Next Meeting on December 18, 2023 Foxon Firehouse 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Carol Apuzzo 

Recording Secretary 


